QUAD CITIES

THE

KGCW-TV

September 15, 2014

CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Barry Paden
Vice President, Programming & Legal Affairs
Mediacom Communications Corporation

| Mediacom Way
Mediacom Park. NY 10918

Re: Retransmission Consent

Dear Barry:

I am writing on behalf of Burlington Television Acquisition Licensing LLC,
licensee of station KGCW, Burlington, IA, assigned to the Davenport ,IA-Rock Island-
Moline, IL DMA. This letter provides notice pursuant to Section 76.64(f) the FCC's
Rules that the stations elect to be carried pursuant to retransmission consent on your cable
system in the Davenport-Rock Island-Moline DMA for the January 1, 2015-December
31, 2017 election period. Note that we have an existing retransmission consent
agreement with Mediacom that expires January 31, 2016.

A copy of this election has been placed in each station’s public inspection file. If
you have any questions concerning this election, please contact me at the station address
or phone number indicated on this letter.

Sincerely,

John Bain

Director of Programming
Grant Group of Stations

CcC: Drew Pfeiffer
Public Inspection File
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